Teaching and Learning Project

Minutes 

 September 19, 2006
Present: Len Price, Ruth Goodin, Lily Espinoza, Cherri Li-Bugg, Cindy McGrath, Gil Rodriguez, Kirsten Martin

(Richard Livingston, Kiran Kamath and Humberto Sale were absent due to their attendance at district wide accreditation training.)

1. Approved agenda and minutes of May 16, 2006

2. Announcements

· Strengthening Student Success Conference in San Diego- Myra and Nancy will attend this conference in early October and will present 2 sessions on assessment – 1 in general education and 1 in developmental education

· Accreditation Standard on Faculty Evaluation- Chancellor Helen Benjamin has asked the Academic Senate Presidents at each college to meet to discuss how we plan to meet this accreditation standard. This seemed to members of the TLP to be a union issue. Myra and Nancy will check with our Academic Senate President to see if the union would be interested in having us work on draft language for the union to consider. 
· Myra reviewed a revised timeline for TLP coordinated activities which she had emailed members prior to the meeting. 

3. Funding an Assessment Project for Bio 21

· Myra presented a request by faculty in biology for the TLP to fund a project that involved developing some new curriculum for bio labs and then assessing how effective that new curriculum was for students. The TLP committee felt that the proposal needed to more clearly articulate the rationale for funding this project as a response to an assessment done, albeit informally, in previous semesters. The proposal might also address the SLOs for the labs, and how this project would address student achievement of those SLOs. Myra will bring this proposal back for our next meeting.

4. Program Review and TLP: What role should the TLP play?

· Gil reported that the deans will read program review documents and look to see that departments had, in a general way, listed 3-8 program level student learning outcomes, and had an assessment plan for the next 3 years. After that, managers would like the TLP to review the documents from an institutional perspective, looking for general trends and needs. After some discussion, the TLP committee agreed that while we do not wish to be part of any kind of approval process, we would review the documents for the purpose of tracking patterns, making observations, noting alignment or lack thereof, and responding to requests for resources or help. 
5. College Assembly on October 2

We did some planning for the upcoming College Assembly in which we have been asked to report on the TLP’s progress in coordinating college-wide assessment. We began with brief updates from each of the 5 main TLP areas. Then we talked about what our vision is for assessment efforts 5 years from now. Some ideas mentioned:

· we need to build  self-reflection into our routines or “practice”
· we need to give better support to people who are experts in their discipline, but who may not have any training in teaching.

· it is difficult to be student centered when the entire system is set up to be teacher centered, e.g. more load for lecture than lab, although lab focuses more on students’ ability to apply what they are learning

· TLP should be connected to formal staff development efforts such as CSOD

